
 
 
 
 

President: Renee Cox 
Ada County Juvenile 
Court Services 
208-577-4865 
rccox@adacounty.id.org 

 
 

Vice President: Leahann 
Romero 
POST Academy 
208-884-7326 
leahann.romero@post.idaho.gov 

 
Treasurer: Open  
 

 
Secretary: Kimberly Denton 
Meridian Police Department 
208-846-7307 
kdenton@meridiancity.org 
 

 
PIO: Jennifer Abrao 
Meridian Police Department 
 208-895-3341 
jabrao@meridiancity.org 

 
 

Training Officer: Nena Vigil 
Nampa Police Department Retired 
208-899-7296 
nenavigil5@gmail.com 

 
 

Member at-large: Open 
 
 

Past President: Ed Fritz 
Boise Police Department 
208-570-6071 
efritz@cityofboise.org 

  Idaho Crime Prevention  Association 
Idaho Crime Prevention Association Board Meeting            
                        June 2, 2022 9:00 am 

            Location: via ZOOM 
Attendees: Ed Fritz, Renee Cox, Leahann Romero, Jennifer Abrao, Kim Denton & 
Nena Vigil 

 
Treasury Report (Renee): The balance has not changed; it remains at $3238.35. 
 
Re-distribute Contact Areas (All): We decided on having 6 area regions in the 
state. Leahann and Renee will split region 6 and start calling their assigned 
regions next week.  Kim and Jennifer will make some contacts in their region, as 
well as Nena for her assigned region. We will report the status of our contacts at 
the next meeting in July. 
 
Vice President Update (Leahann): The board decided to keep the 
designation process the same and mirror the points system. The renewal 
process will also remain the same as before with members renewing every 3 
years and will receive a renewal certificate. Vice President (Leahann) will reach 
out to the other members who are designated and see if they want to keep it 
their designation updated.  The designation process will be edited and 
reviewed and sent over to the Board for input.  There is 3 POST Coordinators 
and Leahann will have them send out our membership flyer to their regions in 
the state. 
 
PIO Update (Jennifer): A training flyer will be posted on our Facebook page to 
advertise the upcoming training session on June 16th. Our website will be 
updated with the map of 6 regions.  Once we have ICPA’s history information, 
the ICPA brochure will be updated and printed for distribution. 
 
Potential Training for September (Nena/All): Upcoming training will be held 
on September 8th. Past President (Ed) will reach out to the Attorney General’s 
office for training on retail theft in Idaho to keep it at a state level this year, and 
look into hosting a training next year on a national scale regarding retail theft. 
Vice President (Leahann) will look into reserving a classroom at POST Academy for 
September 8th.  Training Officer (Nena) suggested we host a Crime Prevention 
Academy next year like the years past.  We will start laying down the 
foundation/template on what we want to do and plan it from there. 
 
Next ICPA general meeting (Renee): Scheduled for Thursday, July 7th location 
TBD.  We will discuss what contacts have been made in our regions and possibly 
find members in the regions to be a lead to help engage for trainings.  Determine 
if we should have our board meetings monthly or quarterly. 
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